
MESSAGE FROM ADMINISTRATION

Dear HES Families,

Thank you to all those parents who took time to give us their input on topics of interest for our
Virtual Social Emotional Learning Night! We look forward to you joining us on Monday,
December 4th at 7:00 pm. Here is the schedule and session options for the evening. Parents
are welcome to attend 1, 2, or all 3 sessions.

Time & Session Joining Information

7:00-7:15-Welcome & SEL Awareness (All
parents should join us here first.)

Please click on this link to join:
https://meet.google.com/ruf-napp-uoo

7:15-7:35-Session 1 Choose a session option link below.

7:35-7:55-Session 2 Choose a session option link below.

7:55-8:15-Session 3 Choose a session option link below.

Topics and links below:
(Sessions can be done in any order you choose.)

● Increasing Self Advocacy: https://meet.google.com/cwn-urwd-wqs

● Debriefing Your Child’s School Day: https://meet.google.com/nok-qwsm-uuq
● Bullying vs. Peer Conflict Link to join: https://meet.google.com/ruf-napp-uoo

We will review directions on how to join each session in our welcome session beginning at 7:00
pm.

We look forward to seeing you soon!

Warmly,

Heather Moraff, Principal
Nykia Mapson, Assistant Principal
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https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmeet.google.com%2Fcwn-urwd-wqs&data=05%7C01%7CHeather_Moraff%40hcpss.org%7C343ee0fd1dc5455a5d4108dbf1ae17d3%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638369502283109648%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Sof9nW78vMFvLrk%2BVyItHnRkA3uZ1lSjEZcBW6eDY08%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmeet.google.com%2Fnok-qwsm-uuq&data=05%7C01%7CHeather_Moraff%40hcpss.org%7C55c4793dd75c4791193308dbf1af11f5%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638369506441236494%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gFRso9HBSTiSR8cskL3mnAmkMBkKy4Bmv8gHVfiGYBk%3D&reserved=0
https://meet.google.com/ruf-napp-uoo


OUTDOOR RECESS

Cold weather has arrived!!! We wanted to remind you that students will still be going
outside for recess each day. Please make sure you send your child to school with warm
clothes. All clothing needs to be labeled with your child's name. Below you will find the
HCPSS criteria we consider when having outdoor activities.

• Temperature and humidity
• Wind chill
• Heat index and air quality
• Age of students
• Length of time outdoors
• Adequacy of the children’s clothing
• Condition of the playground
• Falling precipitation (more than a sprinkle or mist)
• Thunder and lightning

Generally, it is assumed that students will be outside for recess, physical education, or
any other outdoor activity when the temperature combined with the wind chill is not less
than 20 degrees Fahrenheit or the heat index is less than 95.

YOUNG AUTHORS’ CONTEST

The Howard County Literacy Association is launching the annual Young Authors'
Contest again this year for students in grades 1-5!🏆

We are excited for our Hammond students to have this opportunity to showcase their
writing talents in this year's contest!✏️

Please see the flyer for specific entry instructions and include the coversheet with each
entry. All entries should be submitted to Mrs. Kluh or Mrs. Stehle by Monday,

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F1ALe13VhzRZpRvWcFb1xkL6Bm7mKrbW2h%2Fview%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C01%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C37873dfc9c2a4ea8e81208dbda0c15a9%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638343517661735220%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s%2B3%2BUJjbgFg6fMgwFAPLTSKpxbkWFjLCk49SINS5o%2Fs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1o5Cg9OWO_qeRipR3u7136RacueyKvfxC%2Fcopy&data=05%7C01%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C37873dfc9c2a4ea8e81208dbda0c15a9%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638343517661735220%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jQW7KRc8blFBwqD9HeqaEEtb0nH0iyDve7m%2B2uRqpnI%3D&reserved=0


December 11, 2023! If you have any further questions, please have your child ask
his/her homeroom teacher.

HES PRIDE DAYS

Show your Hammond pride by wearing your HES spirit wear or the school colors of
green and yellow tomorrow!

A NOTE FROM ORCHESTRA

Congratulations to 5th Grade students Teni Onijala (violin) and Harrison Price (double
bass) on their selection into the Elementary School Honors Orchestra (ESHO)! The
ESHO is made up of two students from every elementary school orchestra program in
the county. We look forward to celebrating Teni, Harrison, and all of the ESHO students
at their concert in March!



THE BOOK FAIR IS COMING DECEMBER 11

NO CASH! The eWallet is an online account parents can set up for their kids so they
can shop without cash. You can share the link with grandparents, friends and other
family members to allow them to donate to your child’s purchase of books.



Set up an eWallet (online account for your child) now! Link to get started is here:
https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/content/fairs/how-ewallet-works.html?fairId=544
1431

SQUARE 1 ART ORDER EXTENSION! DUE BY FRIDAY, DEC. 1

IEP MEETING SURVEY

If you have participated in an IEP Team Meeting this school year, please fill out an IEP
Team Meeting Survey. You may visit the link below or scan the QR code.

IEP Meeting Survey

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookfairs.scholastic.com%2Fcontent%2Ffairs%2Fhow-ewallet-works.html%3FfairId%3D5441431&data=05%7C01%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C081353cc60d94663e0c608dbf1c43571%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638369597286750365%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5OEBQv7BLchW0bj4EjNP%2F8cCXD8sGiwogpg%2BTRm4Aik%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookfairs.scholastic.com%2Fcontent%2Ffairs%2Fhow-ewallet-works.html%3FfairId%3D5441431&data=05%7C01%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C081353cc60d94663e0c608dbf1c43571%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638369597286750365%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5OEBQv7BLchW0bj4EjNP%2F8cCXD8sGiwogpg%2BTRm4Aik%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FgmhW7KMMev9DCyik8&data=05%7C01%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C056c688f902c48ea8d7708dbf10f0ccb%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638368819165693762%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=w4wqHgyUr3Ned4uGzL7WY9Wqysb3PaQq0lIDncaVGGs%3D&reserved=0


COMPUTER SCIENCE EDUCATION WEEK

Computer Science Education Week is an annual call to action to inspire K-12 students
to learn computer science.



TALENT SHOW

Hammond’s Got Talent! Sign up for the Talent Show by December 19 to share your
talents & skills with our HES family.





PTA NEWS
Membership
If you have not done so already, please consider joining the HES PTA. PTA advocates
for our children, builds community and plays an important role in fundraising for
curriculum based programs and social events. The HES PTA is a tremendous asset to
our school community and needs your support! Register here:
https://hes-pta.memberhub.com/store

Who’s Who on the PTA Board
It’s easy to reach the PTA Board with your questions, concerns and great ideas! Simply reach
out to us at the email addresses below:

President, , president@hespta.orgMelissa Zawadzki
Vice President, Membership, Korin Sharp, membership@hespta.org
Vice President, Communications, Sean Larsen, communications@hespta.org
Treasurer, , treasurer@hespta.orgKarin Armour Popkey
Secretary, Emily Griffin, secretary@hespta.org

Catch us on the Socials
Be sure to follow us on Facebook and Instagram so you never miss a thing.

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057586564529

https://www.instagram.com/hammondespta/

Yearbook
The yearbook staff is looking for photo submissions for this year’s yearbook! Please submit any
photos you have at school events and performances if you’d like them considered for the
yearbook. We’ll be accepting submissions all year so bookmark this link for future events!

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSegY6ILfEAdpU-Umwb5GORy3lmMvRPe-zCwlYNk
x7h_mC3Fgg/viewform”

Talent Show
The Talent Show Committee is looking for volunteers for the planning committee and/or folks to
help out in January and February with the act reviews, dress rehearsal, and show itself. Please
contact Ryan Watkins at ryan.n.watkins15@gmail.com

Spring Carnival Raffle Donations and Community Sponsorships

The Spring Carnival Committee is seeking donations for its annual raffle as well as
sponsorships from local businesses. If you have a donation or are interested in helping
out, please reach out to at carnival@hespta.org.Faith Hudson
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HOWARD COUNTY PARKS & RECREATION

As we wrap up the September/October session of Before & After School classes, we
wanted to make sure families at Hammond ES are aware of the November/December
Before & After school class options. These classes provide fun, structured, educational,
and enriching activities for students, benefitting both the child(ren) and parents!

Hammond ES Class Registration Link
Hammond ES Class Flier

IMPORTANT DATES

Dec. 1 HES Spirit Day

Dec. 4-6 Grade 3 CogAT Testing

Dec. 7-15 Book Fair

Wed. Dec. 13 Early Dismissal for Students

Thur. Dec. 14 Book Fair evening event

Mon. Dec. 25-
Jan. 1 Schools & Offices Closed for Winter Break

Tues. Jan. 2 Schools & Offices reopen
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